

June 2025

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

I am so thankful for your prayers and support as I travel to the lady's prisons and jails. Without your prayers and support, none of this would be possible, so I am extremely grateful.

The middle of March Janna Peacock and I traveled to a lady's facility in Claxton, Georgia. It was a two-day meeting where we saw **nineteen** ladies pray to receive Jesus as their Savior. Hallelujah!! We had great liberty there in that facility – thanks be to God. The next Tuesday we were in a local jail where we were allowed to have a bible study in two pods. Janna and I take turns teaching. I taught a lesson and when I finished, a lady needed some counselling. As I was counselling this lady out of the corner of my eye, I saw Janna and a young lady kneeling on the cold, hard cement floor. The young lady was praying to receive Christ. She was raised up in a false religion, but now she has new life in Christ. What a blessing!!! The last of March we had another two-day meeting this time in South Georgia. We saw four ladies receive Christ. In April we had our normal meeting in Tennessee and one lady was saved there. Janna asked me to go to one of the largest prisons in Georgia, as she was not able to attend and needed me to fill in for her. A preacher and his wife went with me. It was a good meeting, but we were not allowed to deal with the ladies' one-on-one, which makes it hard on us and the ladies. There was no officer to come to the chapel, so we only had about thirty ladies who were able to attend. We pray that the women listened and that they will be willing to submit to their lives to the Lord.

Please pray for us as we try and get into another local jail. Rich and Richard Peacock had been in that facility before Covid but when Covid hit it stopped. I have had a burden for the lady inmates there at that local jail for some time. Also, Janna has worked very hard to get us into a large prison that just opened. We now have a date to go in and that is a real answer to prayer. We will be going there at the end of June, so we really covet your prayers for this new endeavor. It is our desire to reach as many incarcerated ladies as possible with the gospel of Jesus Christ.

shark your shark obth

In His Service, Linda Fu

Linda Fulton